Purdue Pilots Inc. Meeting Minutes

April 11, 2012. 18:00. Physics 333
Daniel Spivey presided.
Chris Markel took the notes.

New Members & Ratings:

Lauren and Ron are interested in joining, be sure to give them a warm welcome!

Maintenance Report:

Our friend Hannis is missing in action. The maintenance report will eventually be sent out via email.

Squawks:

N31862 – A few members mentioned that the warrior's door latch has been acting up lately, but not always. Pack snacks, Sudoku puzzles, your favorite novel, etc. in case you find yourself trapped in the plane. The warrior also had a new carb heat valve installed recently. Be aware that it will be sticky and tough until this is worn in.

Notice – Spivey received word via email that one of our planes (not specified) has been damaged on the port side of the nose gear towards the bottom. It doesn't look structural according to the report, but if it was the result of a hard landing there might be hidden damage. Spivey will be going to Lafayette Aviation to check it out.

Reminder - If you encounter a problem, write it down! Please don't hesitate to report squawks directly to Lafayette Aviation in the future.

Treasurer's Report:

Gillian just received the fuel reimbursement forms from March. These should be distributed sometime next week, hang in there! Also, we will need someone to handle membership cards during summer since our treasurer will only be coming down once a month.

N31862 Restoration Update:

Hannis and Gillian will be getting together prior to our next club meeting to go over finances and finalize restoration plans. Summer never looked so good for the warrior.

PPI Apparel:

We need sizes for those who are already on the "will buy" list. Let Gillian know before she starts making up sizes! For those who might be interested, the t-shirts are black featuring the PPI logo on the front and cost only \$11.99. Money will be collected at our next club meeting.

April 14th fly-in:

The time has come for Purdue University's Annual Fly-in Breakfast! Volunteering for PPI will get you in for free, otherwise you will be charged 5 bucks. PPI will have its own booth from 6am to noon, and we are asking all members to help out (officers required). Responsibilities include serving food and taking out trash. This year will be a great fundraising opportunity for our club since the event is being sponsored. Check out the Facebook page and invite your friends!

http://www.facebook.com/events/209461049144200/

Our last meeting will be on April 24th at 18:00. Don't miss out!

Meeting adjourned at 18:21